Amador-Calaveras Consensus Group

Meeting Notes – September 21st, 2011 – 9:30am – 12:00pm

Participants
Susan McMorris – Blue Mountain Community Renewal Council

Katherine Evatt – Foothill Conservancy

Teresa McClung – Calaveras District Ranger, Stanislaus NF

Kendal Young – NEPA Planner, Calaveras RD, Stanislaus NF

Cathy Koos-Brezeal – Amador Firesafe Council

John Hofman – Consultant to Amador County

John Heissenbuttel – Heissenbuttel Natural Resource Consulting

Vanessa Parker-Geisman – Pacific Forest and Watershed Lands Stewardship Council

Jim Carroll – West Point Fire District

Charles Jonard – Concerned Citizen

David Edelson – The Nature Conservancy

Velma Whitebear – California Indian Manpower Consortium

Rick Breeze-Martin – CHIPS and ACCABU

Keith Johnson – BLM Forester

Warren Alford – Sierra Forest Legacy

Tim Borges – Borges Timber Company

Chad Hedge – San Joaquin Regional Conservation Corp

Steve Wilensky – Calaveras County Supervisor

Brandon Sanders – Sierra Nevada Conservancy

August Meeting Notes Review/Acceptance



Edits were requested to remove a misrepresentation on the cost of the whole-tree grinder acquired by CHIPS.  Also amended were notes relating to fiscal issues among USFS that were not accurately captured.

A request was made to add page numbers to the notes.

SCALE Demonstration Project



A number of meetings have taken place with both State and Federal agencies to discuss the concept of a cooperative project between the Burney-Hat Creek group and the ACCG.  This is  a result of both of the groups submitting CFLRA proposals which were well received by the Forest Service.  Similar social and economic challenges make these two groups compatible in many ways, including the overall stated goals of each group.
The greatest difference between the two groups are the amount of infrastructure present, with Burney-Hat Creek having much more industrial infrastructure than the ACCG project area.

The overall goal of the SCALE concept is to explore ways through which restoration activity can be made economically viable.  This is seen as the main hurdle to any landscape-level, all-lands forest improvement.

The concept will make the case for how the triple-bottom-line approach o forest management can work in both settings.  


Steve Wilensky and Jonathan Kusel will communicate to USFS Region 5 regarding this concept moving forward, in hopes of establishing this as a priority for the region, given the high level of cooperation taking place among a very broad and diverse set of stakeholders.

It was suggested that, in addition to the State and Federal entities already being approach, that the State Water Resources Control Board be engaged on some level.  Also, Secretary Laird from the CA Natural Resources Agency has expressed interest in involving the Dept. of Fish and Game to a greater extent.

Another need which has been identified relates to defining metrics through which the impacts to community, economy, and environment can be accurately and usefully captured.  This would entail monitoring on many levels, as a means of measuring success.

ACCABU Feasibility Study Status and General Update

A strong partnership between Federal agencies and ACCG contractors has been established.

Funding through USDA Rural Development is moving the feasibility study toward completion.  Rick Breeze-Martin has been engaged in this with the contractors and TSS Consulting, largely related to the locating a mixed-use sort yard in Wilseyville.  The primary focus of the study is to analyze both the source and use sides of a biomass operation there.
Discussions are ongoing with CCWD to acquire the property on which to site the facility.


The lowest value application (chips/hog fuel) will be the first operation to being there, as there is a lot of material immediately available.

A couple issues which may be problematic is the study seems to miss the desired transition from sawlog emphasis to a value-added biomass emphasis.


TSS Consulting will likely attend a future meeting to present the findings to the full group.

ACCG Grant Proposal to SNC






One or more grant applications are expected from ACCG partners.  Brandon Sanders gave an overview of the program and guidelines.  A number of projects were discussed, including the Bailey Plantation, and planning activities to define the ACCG All-Lands approach to forest management.

If folks have specific questions on the SNC grant program, they should contact Brandon Sanders.

Status of Preparations for Burney-Hat Creek
Visit 



The itinerary for the tour is located here.
ACCG Administrative Workgroup Report




The need for a triple-bottom-line communications workgroup has surfaced.  The admin workgroup will convene to identify candidates and bring a proposal to the group at a later meeting.

There was also discussion about tracking consensus decisions in order to accurately capture all the actions taken by the group.  This will be done from September forward, and volunteers are welcome to go back through previous meeting notes and pull out that information.

The final item addressed by the admin workgroup was the possibility of conducting a variety of trainings for ACCG members who might be interested.  This would take place following ACCG meetings, and be optional for members.  Rick Breeze-Martin will explore training opportunities and report out to the group.

ACCG Partner Updates 






Chad Hedge from the San Joaquin Regional Conservation Corps attended the meeting and shared information on the programs and services provided by his organization.


Informational packets were passed around.  The SJRCC is capable of doing a number of projects, including fuels management, landscaping, construction, and others.

Chad is very interested in getting involved with ACCG and exploring potential for partnering on projects in the future.

David Edelson shared information on the Mokelumne Watershed Environmental Benefits Initiative.  Partners in that effort include the Nature Conservancy, Environmental Defense Fund, Sierra Nevada Conservancy, as well as many local stakeholders.

Funding has been acquired through grants to develop a program which will increase investment and target projects. An avoided-cost study will be completed to help make the case for investment by downstream users as a means of cost avoidance.  In addition, the funding will allow those involved with the initiative to quantify the environmental benefits and explore the establishment of markets around those benefits.

There will be a field tour at some point in the near future.  Information will be provided once that is planned and moving forward.

Cathy Koos-Brezeal reported that the Amador Firesafe Council received a community assistance grant from CalFire.

Brandon Sanders is available to answer questions regarding SNC’s grant program.

ACTION ITEMS:
· Katherine to draft letter in support of fire safe councils in both Amador and Calaveras counties.

· Need to get back on schedule of every other meeting dedicating time for work groups to meet.

· Decisions related to external communications/representing the ACCG.
· ACCG support for grant proposals for two projects to SNC

· (Bailey Plantation Thinning and West Calaveras Thin)

· Explore training opportunities for interested participants

THE NEXT MEETING WILL TAKE PLACE ON OCTOBER 19th IN JACKSON
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